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This Week's Program

December 18, 2014

Presenter: Frank Nolimal 

Program: Nevada Health Care

Bio: Frank Nolimal is an employee benefit specialist and business
insurance planner in Las Vegas. He is a partner in the commercial
insurance agency of Assurance Ltd where he has built his
clientele over the last three decades. 

Frank’s clients number in the hundreds of local and regional
businesses throughout the southwest. His Las Vegas service team provides clients with
employee enrollments, healthcare navigation and provider claim issues. “My mission as
an employee benefit consultant is to add an extension to a client’s Human Resource
department by offering services and features not typically offered by insurance agents.”

MORE

Student of the Month: Sliverado High School

 

Sergeant-at-Arms: Weekly Bulletin Scribes
12/18 Gerry Holinski        12/18 Susan Johnson
12/25 No Meeting 12/25 Christmas Day
01/01 No Meeting       01/01 New Years Day

Rotary Recap

December 11, 2014
By Jim Paxton

A Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) tradition continued Thursday with Green
Valley High School (GVHS) hosting the club for a delicious breakfast in the
school's library.  As the members entered, beautiful holiday music was provided
by the GVHS jazz ensemble and a string orchestra.  The school's culinary
department provided omelets, crepes, sausage and fresh fruit with all the
condiments anyone could desire.

Following the chance to enjoy food and conversation with Rotarians, GVHS
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Bramlett 
January 14

Wedding
Anniversaries

Jerome M.
Gardberg 
Dec 28
Larry G. Bettis 
Dec 28

George Edward
Baggott 
Dec 28

James Frey 
Jan 01

David Joseph
Jochman 
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Events
December 2014
12/18 -  Club Meeting: Frank
Nolimal
12/20 -  Toy Delivery with Santa
Hoolihan
12/22 -  12/22 Toy Delivery with
Santa Hoolihan
12/23 -  12/23 Toy Delivery with
Santa Hoolihan
12/25 -  Club Meeting: No CLUB
MEETING - Christmas
January 2015
01/01 -  Club Meeting: NO CLUB
MEETING
01/08 -  Club Meeting: Jill
Bernacki, CEO TIP of Las Vegas
01/15 -  Club Meeting: Dr.
Atkinson, UNLV School of
Medicine

 

Following the chance to enjoy food and conversation with Rotarians, GVHS
students, and staff, President Jack Ewing called the meeting to order and then
led the group in the pledge of allegiance.  Pres Jack asked his fellow Rotarians
to introduce family and guests.   Mel Wick, a visiting Rotarian from Harbor, WN
told the audience that he has visited 125 different Rotary Clubs on five different
continents.  Mel brought us a banner from his club and Pres Jack promised to
send him a RCGV banner after he collected Mel's address.  Pending member
and Rotarian from Chino, Debbie Mitsch, introduced herself.  Jerry Holinski
introduced his two children, Daniel and Grace.   Past member  Shannon
Hoolihan was the guest of Jon.  Christine Smith introduced her husband
Raymond Chapman, and Jay Larson introduced his wife, Michele.   GVHS
student of the month Khadija Bhatti and her mother Shazia Bhatti were
introduced along with the new GVHS Principal, Kent Roberts.

Pres Jack thanked the members for attending our Club holiday party at Rachel
and Jack's Green Valley Home before calling on President- Elect and Projects
Chairman Duane Frizell to list the coming holiday events.  Santa Jon Hoolihan
will be delivering clothes to the homeless at Catholic Charities on Saturday,
December 24th, in his festive, red armored car.  Rotarian volunteers will help
Santa Jon deliver the clothes during two shifts, 10:00 a.m. to noon and another
shift from noon to 2:00 p.m. Santa will leave his office at 652 Middlegate at
11:00 a.m. sharp.  Darcy Dougherty is coordinating the event.  Contact her with
your clothing items or to schedule time as a volunteer.

Three toy deliveries are scheduled by Santa Jon on December 20th, December
22, and on December 23rd.  Santa Jon and his red armored Santa car will leave
his office at 11:00 a.m. sharp, at 622 Middlegate, for each toy delivery.

Following announcements, Past Pres Mike
Peterson introduced GVHS student of the month
Khadija Bhatti. She is ranked number one in her
senior class with an amazing 4.8 GPA.  Khadija
has made  straight A's during her entire high
school career.  Khadija is a member of Mu Alpha
Theta, National Honor Society, Science
Olympiad, Varsity Quiz, and she serves as the
team leader of the "Junior Volunteer" program at
St. Rose Siena Hospital.  She drew high praise

from her teachers.  One said "She is one of the hardest working students that I
have."  Another said, "She's comfortable in her own skin and exhibits leadership
traits that will allow her to be successful in anything that she does in the future."

Khadija is interested in studying pre-med, biochemistry, or political science. 
She has applied to the University of Pennsylvania, University of Chicago, Brown
University, and UNLV.

Mike P. invited Khadija to speak to the Club.  She said that it is an honor to be in
the presence of community leaders like the Rotarians, whom she called great
role models.  She thanked her teachers for their leadership.

GVHS Principal Kent Roberts next stepped up to introduce the GVHS Madrigal
Singers who had just returned from a successful performance at Disneyland. 
Director Kim Ritzer praised her group that she characterized as honor students,
athletes, and amazing musicians.  "You won't read about their troubles in the
newspapers," she said with a smile.

The Madrigals, dressed in medieval costumes, performed "Jingle Bells", "Silver
Bells", and "Go Tell It on the Mountain."  The harmonies were beautiful and the
choreography, consisting of hand gestures and simple movements, was quite
impressive.

Interact coordinator Bob Hulshouser introduced the club's Sponsor, Rachel
Bleeker.  GVHS Interact will be helping with our Christmas projects.

 



Next Principal Kent Roberts introduced himself
as someone very fortunate to work at a school
where so many fine programs are in place.  He
praised Madrigal Director Kim Ritzer , jazz
ensemble conductor Cara Froelich, and orchestra
director Shelly Burger.

Finally, Jack thanked the culinary department for
the fine breakfast.  The meeting ended following

the raffle drawing and the membership reciting the Four Way Test.

Visiting Rotarians
Debbie Mitsch - Chico, CA
Mel Wick - Harbor, WN

Guests
Khadija Bhatti - Student of the Month    Shazia Bhatti
Daniel Holinski                                           Grace Holinski
Shannon Hoolihan                                     Michele
Larson            
Raymond Chapman          

 


